
NOTICE

TOWN OF ROXBURY


WATER DISTRICT CUSTOMERS

BOIL WATER NOTICE

Sunday April 11, 2021


A major leak on the water main has been isolated in the Hubbell Corners area. Water customers 
in that area (whether a Roxbury Water Customer or Grand Gorge Water Customer) are being 
fed from the Roxbury Water System.  Therefore, to repair the leak, water has been shut off at 
Hubbell Corners resulting in no water flowing on the Grand Gorge line.


ROXBURY WATER CUSTOMERS 

Due to the leak, water customers in the Roxbury Water District in the hamlet of Roxbury have 
experienced low water pressure, no water or dirty water yesterday or today.

Customers must boil water for a minimum of one minute or use bottled water.


GRAND GORGE WATER CUSTOMERS

Customers in the hamlet of Grand Gorge are currently being fed water from the water tank.  
However, depending on how long it takes to make the repair, customers may lose water until the 
water is turned back on and the water tank refills. Once water is restored it may be dirty or riled. 
Customers must boil water for a minimum of one minute or use bottled water.


We will keep you posted as to when the boil water notice is lifted.

Diane Pickett, Water Clerk



